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March 20, 2018 
 
The Honorable George Gainer 
Florida Senate, District 2 
840 West 11th Street 
Panama City, Florida 32401 
 
Dear Senator Gainer: 
 

Thank you for your recent letter to the Board of Directors of Triumph 
Gulf Coast and for sharing your views about Chapter 288, F.S.   We are deeply 
grateful to you for your support of this legislation and for your advice with 
respect to projects which may be considered for Triumph awards. 

 

 Because of your good work in preserving coastal Northwest Florida’s 
share of economic damage settlement funds from the Deepwater Horizon 
disaster, public and private entities operating in all eight of the 
disproportionately affected counties have proposed 137 projects which we are 
reviewing.  The Board’s part-time Economic Advisor, Dr. Rick Harper, and our 
Program Administrator, Cori Henderson, have met with more than 80 applicants 
and potential applicants to assist them in evaluating their local needs, 
developing their proposals and understanding how Triumph Gulf Coast may be 
helpful.  You may wish to view the projects which have already been submitted to 
us at www.myfloridatriumph.org    We expect more applications in the coming 
months.    

  

 As appointees of the Governor, Attorney General, Chief Financial Officer 
and presiding officers of the Legislature, our directors are mindful of the 
privilege of serving and the responsibilities the law imposes on us for strict 
accountability and financial stewardship.  We appreciate your observations and 
advice and would be honored to welcome you to our meetings.  I would be pleased 
to meet personally with you at your convenience to gain the benefit of any 
additional insights you may have about our work. 

 

 With warm best wishes, 

 
Respectfully, 

 
 
 

Don Gaetz 
        Chair 

 
 
Cc: Triumph Gulf Coast Board Members 


